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Ahh, February… the month we celebrate all 

the wonders of love. Love of reading, 

romantic love endowed by Cupid’s arrow, 

patriotic love of American presidents, love for 

heart-shaped candy. I’m not sure if it’s a 

coincidence or not but February is also when 

we recognize and celebrate the love of 

community and education that has inspired 

seven people to step up, run for office, and 

get elected to the school board. Martin County 

West Schools joins the over 300 other school 

districts around the state to salute our local 
education leaders during Minnesota’s annual 

School Board Recognition Month. 

 

The commemorative week is designed to 

recognize the leadership of and contributions 

made by Minnesota’s school board members, 

including the Martin County West School 
Board, who are tasked under state law with 

the governance of their local schools.  

 

School board members are chosen by their 

communities through election or appointment 

to guide the management of local schools by 

overseeing multimillion dollar budgets, 

enacting policies for how the school district 

will operate, approving contracts with 

personnel and vendors who provide services, 
adopting curriculum, monitoring the progress 
of the strategic plan, and making sure state 

and federal law is followed. The tough 
decisions school board members make have a 

big impact on students, staff, and the 

taxpayers.  

Legal concerns and the complexities of school 

finance, including budgeting and taxation, 

require school board members to spend many 

hours in board training programs and 

personal study to enhance their 

understanding of these issues. Our deepest 

appreciation is extended to the dedicated men 

and women who make it possible for local 

citizens to participate in education in our 

community. 
 

We salute the public servants of the Martin 

County West School Board whose 

commitment, civic responsibility, and love for 

this community make local control of our 

public schools possible: 

Laura Borchardt, Clerk 
Sarah Rohman, Chairperson 

Jeff Scholl, Vice Chair 

Darren Thate, Director 

Nathan Vrieze, Director 

Danielle Wilmes, Director  

Mark Wohlhuter, Treasurer 

 

Please join us by saying thank you to our 

school board members during Minnesota 

School Board Recognition Month. 
 
In partnership for education 

Cori Reynolds 

Superintendent  

Dear Maverick Families ,  

Important Dates: 

 February 15—Early 

Dismissal 

 February 16—Midquarter 

 February 20—

President’s Day NO 

SCHOOL 

 February 23—K-12 

Parent/Teacher 

Conferences 

 February 27—School 

Board Meeting 

 March 15—Early 

Dismissal 

 March 22—End of 3rd 

Quarter 

Martin County West  

Inside this issue: 

February 2023 

Junior Senior High 2 

Trimont Elementary 3 

Sherburn Elementary 4-5 

Community Education 6-10 

FFA & Ag Department 11 

MCW Robotics 12 

Nurse’s Note 13 

Special Movie Event 14 

Meal Menus 15-16 

Connected to the Past, Celebrating the Present, Cultivating the Future 



 

Martin County West Connected to the Past, Celebrating the Present, Cultivating the Future 

MCW JR/SR High School 
February Newsletter 

  
  
  
 

Dates to Remember 
• February 6 - 10 

School Counselor 
Appreciation Week 

 
• Early Dismissals: 

February 15, and 
March 15 

  
• February 16 Mid 

Quarter of 3rd 
Quarter 

 
• February 20th, 

Presidents Day - No 
School  

 
• February 22 School 

Bus Driver and 
School Custodian 
Appreciation Day 

 
• February 23rd, K-

12 Parent-Teacher 
Conferences from 
4p-8pm (Come and 
Go Style) 

 
• February 27 School 

Board Meeting 
Work Session 6pm, 
Regular Meeting 
6:30pm 

  
  

Hello MCW Families, 
We have wrapped up January. I have always considered January to be one of the longest 
months but this one flew by and it wasn’t freezing cold for once.  However, the forecast says 
the cold is coming for February…hang in there, March is around the corner!  This month I am 
going to talk about being a Fan in the Stands that represents Martin County West Schools posi-
tively.  Always remember that good sportsmanship begins with you!  How you present your-
self will affect how others also behave.  Be sure to focus your comments on our team, com-
ments towards the other team are not necessary.  Focus on fun and have realistic expectations 
for our student athletes and referees.  We hope to see you at our winter sports activities being a 
GOOD FAN IN THE STANDS!  Activities Calendar:  https://www.martin.k12.mn.us/
page/2#calendar1/20230125/month 
Happy February and GO MAVERICKS!   ~Autumn Welcome 
            
Early Dismissal and Teacher Workshop Day - February 15th is an early dismissal for staff.  
Students will be dismissed at 12:15 for shuttle buses and 12:30 for route buses. 
  
Registration for 2023-2024 - The registration process for students entering grades 9-12 next 
fall has begun.  Mrs. Welcome and Ms. Hornick along with the staff advisors are currently 
working with the students on their course choices.  This information will be entered into the 
Infinite Campus program and a master schedule will then be built based on their interest sur-
vey.  This is an important component of planning for the next step in each student’s high 
school career.  The updated MCW Course Catalog can be found on the Junior/Senior High 
page of the District website.  This catalog outlines the registration process, course descriptions, 
graduation requirements and much more. 

  
Parent Teacher Conferences - Teachers will be available for parent/teacher conference dur-
ing the evening of Thursday, February 23rd from 4:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m.  If you would like a 
conference time reserved, please call the office or contact the teacher directly to arrange a 
time. 
  
Senior Class Trip Meeting - Mr. Wille is planning to have a meeting on the evening of Parent
-Teacher Conferences (Feb. 23rd) with parents to finalize itinerary and expectations for the 
senior class trip.  He will also host a MANDATORY meeting for chaperones. 
  
AAA/ExCel/Hoby Awards 
We congratulate the following students for being selected to represent MCW.  They will be 
recognized at a winter sporting event during the month of February. 
 Kari Matejka AAA daughter of Roger and Rita Matejka 
 Kylar Larson AAA son of Julie Larson and Steve Larson 
 Katie Hartke ExCel daughter of Doug and Lisa Hartke 
 Layla Smith HOBY daughter of Emily & Duane Engebretson 
  
Reminders 
• Please call the school to update contact phone numbers if they change. 
• If your student is absent, please call or email Molly or Lisa in the office ASAP 
• If a student is sick, they must be FEVER FREE for 24 hours before returning to school. 
• Have a concern?  Please notify the teacher first, if not resolved then notify the principal. 

Stay Informed - The District webpage, https://www.martin.k12.mn.us/ will serve as a hub 

for all things related to returning to school and changes in plans throughout the school year, 

please check in regularly for updates.   Another informative connection point is our Facebook 

https://www.martin.k12.mn.us/page/2#calendar1/20230125/month
https://www.martin.k12.mn.us/page/2#calendar1/20230125/month
https://www.martin.k12.mn.us
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Feb. 15 Early Dismissal 
 
Feb. 16 Midquarter 
 
Feb. 23 Parent Teacher 
Conferences 4-8 p.m. 
 
March 15 Early Dismissal 
 
March 22 End of Quarter 3 
 
 

 
 
Glance ahead…. 
Trimont Elementary Music 
Concert is scheduled for 
May 4. 

 
Trimont Elementary 
School Office  
Hours 7:30am - 4:00pm. 
 
507-639-2081 

 

Follow us on 
Facebook at MCW Trimont 
Elementary | Facebook 
 

Michele Baker 
Trimont Elementary 
Principal 
michelebaker@mcwmavericks.org 

 

Dates to Remember: 

February, 2023 

New Administrative Assistant Carolyn Kascht:  Many of you 
have noticed that we have a new friendly voice on the other end of 
the phone in Trimont Elementary.  We are thrilled to welcome Mrs. 
Carolyn Kascht as our Trimont office secretary.   Carolyn is happy to 
take your call between the hours of 7:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. If you 
would like to email her regarding an upcoming student absence or 
request other assistance, her email is 
carolynkascht@mcwmavericks.org.  
 
February’s Monthly Theme: Our Character 
Strong curriculum in February will focus on 
Honesty.  Honesty is “being truthful in what 
you say and do.” Practicing Honesty helps 
strengthen our relationships and reduce 
stress.  Look for grade level newsletters that 
include activities your family can do together 
this month.   
 
I LOVE to Read Month – February is “I LOVE to Read” month in 
schools across America. Trimont Elementary has many fun activities 
planned to celebrate reading this month!  There will be a superhero’s 
themed class competition with a school-wide kick-off lyceum 
Monday, February 6. 

 
Guest Readers Needed:  If you are willing to come in 
to serve as a “guest reader” during the month of 
February, please contact the office and let us know.  No 
superhero cape needed!! 
 
 

Spring MCA Assessments – The testing calendar is posted to the 
District website under “Parent Links”. MCA testing will begin in 
March.   
 
Math AmeriCorp - We are excited to announce that Trimont 
Elementary has been awarded an AmeriCorp Math tutor for this 
year!!  Brenda Bonser has been selected and will begin working with 
students soon. This is a new program for our district and we are 
excited to see how this additional service can help our students 
improve in math this year!  
 
Swimming –All 3-6 students will have the opportunity to swim for 
Physical Education classes in February. 3

rd
 and 4

th
 graders will 

swim on Mondays, and 5
th

 and 6
th

 graders will swim on 
Wednesdays in February.  Be sure to send swimsuits and towels 
with students.  We will bus students to the Sherburn pool and back 
each day.  The schedule will be as follows: 
 Monday, Feb. 6 – Grades 3 & 4 swim 
 Wednesday, Feb. 8 – Grades 5 & 6 swim 
 Monday, Feb. 13 – Grades 3 & 4 swim 
 Wednesday, Feb. 15 – Grades 5 & 6 swim 
 Monday, Feb. 20 – Grades 3 & 4 swim 
 Wednesday, Feb. 22 - Grades 5 & 6 swim 
 Monday, Feb. 27– Grades 3 & 4 swim 

https://www.facebook.com/MCWTrimontElementary
https://www.facebook.com/MCWTrimontElementary
mailto:michelebaker@mcwmavericks.org
mailto:carolynkascht@mcwmavericks.org
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February Newsletter 

Nickole Bowie, Sherburn Elementary Principal nickolebowie@mcwmavericks.org 

Hello MCW families, 

January is whizzing by and here we are expecting February. It is still cold, so keep sending those warm items 

for students’ bus and outside recess times. As we settle in for the rest of the year it is easy to loosen up on 

things at home in the evenings that help keep our students on track for success for learning. Keep those 

bedtimes in place, limit electronics time and keep students reading books. -Nickole Bowie 

 

Early Dismissal 

February 15th is an early dismissal for our staff . Students will be dismissed at 12:15. 

Mid Quarter for 3rd Quarter 

February 16th is mid quarter for 3rd quarter. 

Parent Teacher Conferences 
On Thursday, February 23rd conferences will be held in all three MCW buildings from 

4:00-8:00pm. Parents of students in the Sherburn Elementary buildings should schedule a time with their 

student’s teacher. Please watch for information from teachers about conferences. 

Reading Corp Winter 

Permission slips will be coming home very soon for students who will get to take [art in the reading corp 

program at the Sherburn Elementary. Please reach out if you get a permission slip and have questions. 
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February’s Monthly Character Education Theme - Honesty 

Our Character Strong curriculum theme for February is Honesty. Honesty implies a refusal to lie, steal, or 

deceive in any way. We try to stress that telling the truth is better than lying even when it 

is hard to do. This will be the focus of our character education lessons in the month of February. 

 

Stay Informed 
The District webpage, https://www.martin.k12.mn.us/ will serve as a hub for all things related to returning 

to school and changes in plans throughout the school year, please check in regularly for 

updates. Another informative connection point is our Facebook page at 

https://www.facebook.com/sherburnelementary LIKE US! 

Upcoming Events 

★ 2/15/23 - Early Dismissal/Staff Workshop 

★ 2/16/23 - Mid Quarter of 3rd Quarter 

★ 2/20/23 - Presidents Day No School (Designated Snow Day Make Up Day) 

★ 2/23/23 - K-12 Parent/Teacher Conferences 4-8pm 
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MCW FFA and Ag Department 

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
 

National FFA Week 

February 18th-25th is National FFA Week.  National FFA Week is an opportunity for 
members, alumni and sponsors to advocate for agricultural education and FFA.  It is a 
time to share with local, state and national audiences what FFA is and the impact it has on 
members every day.  MCW FFA will be celebrating the week by hosting a pancake break-
fast on Thursday, February 23rd from 6-8 am in the Jr/Sr High School shop.  The pan-
cake breakfast is for FFA members, their parents, school staff, and invited businesses/
farmers/sponsors.  There is no charge and we do not ask for any donations.  Other events 
planned include dress-up days and Ag Olympics, and this year we will have a special focus 
on mental health by doing activities for Bend, Don’t Break week. 
 

Upcoming Events 

February 3 - SMSU Ag Bowl - Marshall 

February 10 - Chapter officer applications are due  
February 15 - State FFA Interviews 

February 17 - Virtual Proficiency Interviews 

February 21 - Ag Olympics (during meeting period) 

February 23 - Pancake breakfast (6-8 am, ag shop) 

February 23 - Officer interviews (4-7 pm) 

February 24 - Bend, Don’t Break Day 
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One of the fastest growing areas of employment is in the STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, and 

Math) fields. In order to provide students with an opportunity to receive hands-on experience in these 

areas, MCW started a Robotics Team for the 2022 season. The 2023 season is in full swing already! 

What does a Robotics Team do? 

The MCW Robotics team designs, builds, and programs a robot to compete in the FIRST Robotics 

Challenge. During this process students are learning not only how to build and program, but are also 

learning crucial problem solving and teamwork skills. We currently compete at one regional 

competition per year, the 10,000 Lakes Regional held in Minneapolis at the University of Minnesota 

William’s Arena. As we grow, we would love to add more events to our calendar. 

In addition to competing in FIRST Regional (and hopefully National) Competitions, this is a MSHSL 

(Minnesota State High School League) sponsored activity, so we have the opportunity to earn a spot at 

the state competition, and bring home a championship award for MCW.  

What is the FIRST Robotics Challenge? 

FIRST, which stands for “For Inspiration and Recognition of Science and Technology,” is an organization 

with the mission of inspiring young people to be science and technology leaders and innovators 

through their programs.  

Each year, FIRST designs a game, and challenges teams across the world to build robots that can meet 

the tasks it provides. In 2022, some of the tasks our robot had to be able to do were: collect balls from 

either the ground or from human players, deposit them into a goal, and, at the end of the game, be able 

to hang on a bar structure without touching the ground.  

Our 2023 Season 

For the 2023, membership in the team has exploded from two students to a dozen. We are excited to be 

growing, however this has increased our need for community support. We are actively looking for 

monetary support to fund our registration, travel, and build costs. If you are interested in helping with 
funding, have expertise you’re able to share with the team, or if you just want to learn more about this 

exciting opportunity for our students, please contact coach Alicia Swanson at: 

aliciaswanson@mcwmavericks.org. 

Page 12 February 2023 

Martin County West Robotics  

Check out videos from our 

2022 season here or scan 

the QR code.   

Get excited for the 2023 

season, and watch the 

game video here, or scan 

the QR code. 

https://www.thebluealliance.com/team/8787/2022
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0zpflsYc4PA
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February is Nation Dental Health Month 
 

 
All 1st Grade Students will be educated on Oral Health/Hygiene during the month  
of February.  Those that participate will come home with an oral health toolkit that will  
consist of: a toothbrush, floss, toothpaste, water bottle, timer, bag & calendar.   
This initiative is provided by Delta Dental through Smiles@School Program. 
 
 
Parents: Help remind your children to brush their teeth two minutes each time, twice a day—for healthier 
teeth, fresh breath, fewer cavities, and to avoid painful dental problems. Offer a variety of foods from the 
five major food groups: fruits, vegetables, dairy, grains and meat/poultry/fish. A balanced diet helps keep 
your children’s teeth and gums healthy. A diet high in natural or added sugars may place your child at extra 
risk for tooth decay.  Habits begin at home! 

Early Childhood Screening  
 

Wednesday April 5th  (all day) at the MCW Sherburn Elementary. 
   

If you have a child between the ages of 3-5 years old and they haven’t completed the required Early 
Childhood Screening, you will be receiving information in the near future explaining the process.  Children 
only need to complete this screening one time before Kindergarten entry. 
 
If you do not receive a letter by the end of February, please call 507-764-4461 and leave your name and 
address along with child’s name/birthdate.  It is always possible that we do not have your current mailing 
address.  If you have questions, please email meganmorgan@mcwmavericks.org 
 
For your convenience, we will be having you sign up your child online this year as well as making a 
conscious effort to go green. 

 
If you do not have access to a computer/internet or smart phone call Megan Morgan at  
507-764-4461 to set up a time to meet at a school building to sign up online. 
 

 

The Rethink Your 
Drink campaign is a great way 
to teach kids about the amount 
of sugar that can be found in 

commonly consumed beverag-
es, as well as their impact on 

health, especially dental health. 
Encouraging kids to rethink 

their drink challenges them to 
make healthy beverage choices 

and consume more water 

Nurse’s Notes 
February 2023  

mailto:meganmorgan@mcwmavericks.org
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MCW WILL BE OFFERING A FREE SCREENING OF “MY ASCENSION” 

DOCUMENTARY TO 6
TH

-12
TH

 GRADE STUDENTS 

 

The FFA and MCW social services department have partnered together to bring a showing of the 

documentary, My Ascension, to MCW students on February 24. My Ascension is a documentary 

about sixteen-year-old Emma Benoit’s attempted suicide, how she survived and how it propelled 

her on a mission to use her experience to help others find hope and stay alive. The film also 

highlights the stories of two other young people who, tragically, did not survive their attempts and 

the devastating effects suicide can have on families and communities. 

This event is free and the community is welcome to attend an earlier FREE showing at the Sherburn 

Theater on Saturday, February 18 at 4:00pm. Due to the film’s subject matter, it is recommended 

that children under the age of 10 do not participate unless their parents have seen the film 

previously and are okay with their child viewing the content. Permission forms will be sent to 

students in grades 6-8. 

Our hope is that the film and discussion afterwards will help bring awareness to students, staff, 

and families, and support mental health in our community. If you have questions about the event, 

please contact either of our school social workers. 

 

Jana Brackey, LSW Heather Winter, LSW 

K-6 School Social Worker 7-12 School Social Worker 

janabrackey@mcwmavericks.org heatherwinter@mcwmavericks.org 

 

Parents can also view the trailer and find more information on the My Ascension website: 

 

https://www.myascension.us/ 

https://www.myascension.us/
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Martin County West Schools  

Scrambled Eggs/Toast 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 
 

Cereal 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 
 

Apple or Blue Berry Bar 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 

 

French Toast Sticks 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 

 

Pancake Wrap 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 
 

Muffins 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 

 

Cereal 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 
 

Cinnamon Roll 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 

 

Pancakes 

Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 
 

Yogurt Parfait/Granola 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 

 

Breakfast Sandwich 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 

 

No School 

President’s Day 
 

Breakfast Pizza 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 

 

Strawberry Bagel 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 

 

National Banana Bread Day 

Banana Bread 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 

 

Biscuit/Gravy 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 

 

Breakfast include choice of fruits/veggies, meat/ meat alternates, grain, & milk.  Grains are at least 51% whole grain. Milk is low-fat or fat free plain or  
fat free flavored.  Must choose 3 items, one being fruit or veggie, to count as a complete breakfast.  

Fresh and canned fruits and 100% fruit juices are offered every day. 
Cold cereal is a sub option offered every day  

 

Menu is subject to change 
without notice. Sorry for 

any inconveniences. 
 

Pancakes 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 

 

Pancakes 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 
 

Breakfast Burrito 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 
 

Cereal 
Fruit Choice 

Juice Choice 

Milk 
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Martin County West Schools 

Build Your Own Sub 
Assorted Toppings 

Potato Wedges 

Fruit Choice 

 

Meat Balls 
Mashed Potatoes 

Gravy 

Green Beans 

Fruit Choice 

Spaghetti 
Meat Sauce 

California Blend 

Bread Stick 

Cheese Stick 

Fruit Choice 

 

Chicken Strips 
Mashed Potatoes 

Gravy 

Corn 

Fruit Choice 

Dinner Roll 
 

National Pizza Day 

Pizza 
Green Beans 

Fruit Choice 
 

Chili/Soup 
Cinnamon Roll 

Cheese Stick 

Carrot Sticks 

Fruit Choice 

Orange Chicken 
Fried Rice 

Steamed Broccoli 

Mandarin Orange 

 

Hamburger/Bun 
Oven Fries 

California Blend 

Fruit Choice 

 

Corn Dog 

WG Bun 

Baked Beans 

Sun Chips 

Fruit 
 

Early Out 

 

 Tacos 
Tortilla Shell 

Seasoned Beef 

Black Beans 

Assorted Toppings 

Fruit Choice 

 

Hot Ham 
WG Bun 

Scalloped Potatoes 

Corn 

Fruit Choice 

 

No School 
 

 

 

Mr Rib on a Bun 
Baked Beans 

Fruit Choice 

Apple Crisp 

 

Chicken Alfredo 
Rotini Noodles 

Steamed Broccoli 

Fruit Choice 
 

Ash Wednesday 

Chicken Patty 
WG Bun 

Cooked Carrots 

Fruit Choice 

 

Pizza 
Green Beans 

Fruit Choice 
 

Lunch Notes: All breads are a minimum of 51% whole grain. Salad dressings are all fat free or light.  Milks are low fat or fat free.  Fresh and canned fruits 

are available every day. A complete meal consists ½ C of fruit or veggie plus 2 more full meal components. If not taking a complete meal you will be 
charged ala carte prices. Menu subject to change without notice. Sorry for any inconvenience. MCW is now accepting credit or debit cards for school lunch 

payments.   https://www.schoolpay.com/login 
 

Menu is subject to change 
without notice. Sorry for 

any inconvenience 
 

Nacho’s 
Assorted Toppings 

Seasoned Meat 

Ranchero Beans 

Fruit Choice 

 

Italian Dunkers 
Dipping Sauce 

Steamed Peas 

Fruit Choice 

 

Hot Dog 
WG Bun 

Baked Beans 

Sun Chips 

Fruit 

Hamburger/Bun 
Oven Fries 

California Blend 

Fruit Choice 

 

 

*Elementary 

**High School 
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